Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. Community Newsletter

MARCH 2014
PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

As [ write this message we are experiencing yet another snow day and after a few winters of mild weather, I
believe we have had our fair share of the cold and snow this season. First, [ would like to thank those neighbors
who have lent a helping hand during these storms or assisted in maintaining our community properties. Thanks
should go out to Steiny and Dottie for keeping the clubhouse parking lot and sidewalks clear so events could take
place as scheduled. I would also like to make mention of a few that I know have helped to clear sidewalks near
the school even though it was not their responsibility, just to name a few, Rich Glass, Ryan Lester, Jon Braun, and
Scott Dembowski. Secondly, thanks to all those who took time to clear their sidewalks in front of their homes this
winter so there was safe walking passage for the rest of us Capers. Lastly, [ would like to thank the Anne Arundel
County Department of Public Works (DPW), their employees and snow removal contractors for doing a great job
in plowing in a timely fashion. It's been a long time since | remember our streets being plowed as the snow has
come down and waking to passable streets throughout much of the Cape, kudos DPW!

Spring is approaching and as the ground thaws we will begin working in our yards and working to maintain and
improve our Cape Beaches and Parks. We have projects planned with continuing the Lake Claire Restoration Pro-
ject, some capital improvements to make at the Main Beach and other parks. If you are interested in volunteering
or have a group that needs service hours, please touch base with us at parks@cscia.org to see how you can help.

We as a Board I believe have done a good job of keeping up with the day
to day items of our community, but one thing [ believe we need to do is
also look to the future to see what planning can be done. I have read over
about 7 years of Caper publications to see what the board has done in the
past and long range planning has not been a focus for some time and I
believe it should be on the radar. I have asked each Board Member to
come up with a wish list so to speak of three items they believe we should
be focusing on over the next 3-5 years as a community with regards to

In this issue:

improving our community and its properties. This will help with future President’s Message
budgeting and prioritizing how we spend money most effectively, but Board in Brief
focusing our time, the most valued resource, as volunteers to what we Epiphany Church

deem priorities. [ will report back to you next month what the list of
ideas looks like and we will be asking for your ideas too in the coming
months.

New Covenant Church

2014 Cape Clean-Up

Nutrition News

Goshen Farm

CSC United Methodist Church
St. Andrew by the Bay

Christ Our Anchor Presbyterian

In closing [ have one house keeping item to highlight this month, your lot
maintenance fees! Make sure you get your fees into the Clubhouse in a
timely manner so you can get your new stickers for your cars. Remember,
if you have more than two vehicles, it's only $5.00 extra to prevent you
getting towed this summer!

I look forward to seei 1l d th ity, ol 4 Easter Bunny
volunteering some time or attending our next quarterly meeting to see * [71ends of Lake Claire
; s 1 Y 8 Garden Club

how you can help in making this a great place to live!
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CSC Road Expansion Meeting
Best wishes, Beau Breeden



BOARD IN BRIEF

President Breeden called the meeting to order at 7:31 P.M. He said that our guests would speak prior to the
scheduled agenda.

The first guest was Kyle Crosby of Hutton Miller Independent Film, seeking permission to film off of Lake Claire
pier and in the parking lot for about 4 days in early May. He provided an information sheet briefly describing the
film and his work. He is working with Peter Hutton, a Cape resident and Lake Claire slipholder. Neither Lake
Claire nor Cape St. Claire would be mentioned by name in the film. The Board thanked him and said it would
discuss the matter in New Business.

The second guest was Pat Lynch, of the Broadneck Council of Communities, of which the Cape is a member. She
noted that Governor Biondi has stepped down as the Cape representative to the BCC and the Board needs to find a
replacement. She gave a brief history of previous peninsula-wide community efforts, the formation and history of
the BCC, and past and current efforts of the BCC with regard to comprehensive rezoning, current issues, and
traffic issues. The focus is on zoning, the environment and stormwater, communications and transportation
planning. There is a meeting scheduled for Thursday evening at the Cape clubhouse with 9 speakers coming to
discuss issues. The Board thanked her for all the BCC has done and Governor Gardner had high praise for Pat and
working with the BCC.

Governor Breeden will fill in as the Board representative temporarily. Governor Biondi thought that we might
want to include BCC reports at the quarterly meetings, as updates to the Board, and as synopses and information
in the Caper. He pointed out that the Cape is the largest community in the BCC.

Minutes and Profit and Loss Statements (P&Ls):
December 9, 2013 Monthly BOG meeting minutes: Governor Snow made a motion that these minutes be
approved. The motion was seconded by Governor Gardner and passed.

November 30, 2013, December 31, 2013, Finals and January 31, 2014 Preliminary Profit and Loss
Statements: Governor Myers made a motion to approve these P&Ls. The motion was seconded by Governor
Norris and passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Beaches and Parks: Governor Dembowski said that things have been quiet with the cold weather. He met with
South River Landscape about installing a paver-based sidewalk entering the Main Beach. He also said that on
February 2nd he discovered substantial damage to the hillside between parking lots at Deep Creek, caused by
ATVs. He will discuss the issue and erosion control measures with the maintenance crew.

Treasurer: Governor Myers noted that we are about where we should be at this time of the year. The SCBD
budget has been submitted to the County, thanks to the efforts of the Budget Committee, Governor Breeden, and
Elaine. She has been in touch with our accountant regarding non-profit status, who was negative to the idea. The
Board will look into the issue further.

Events: Governor Myers said that there will be a meeting on Sunday, February 16 to begin planning the 4t of July
events.

Piers: Governor Biondi reported that Piers contracts were mailed January 24. About 40 have been returned to
date. The deadline is April 1, 2014. The bubbler system continues to work and is being monitored by members of
the committee. As part of the new long-term planning budget, there are no major capital projects scheduled for
this year. Governor Biondi will talk with the Board later in the year regarding slip fees and maintenance costs,
recognizing that the piers do need to be self-sustaining.

Erosion Control: Governor Vaccaro spoke with Biohabitats, who is putting together a new grant proposal for
Lake Claire.

Covenants: Governor Hazen had nothing new to report.
Budget Committee: Committee member Toy had nothing new to report.

Buildings: Governor Gardner said the only new permit was for a swimming pool, and that there is nothing new
with regards to the Long Point Terrace property.
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board in brief continued.....

Communications: Governor Snow will be meeting with the Executive Board to document a communications
policy and look at future technology needs.

Website: Governor Newman asked members to send any information to be posted or post it themselves, and
asked that they verify their assignments on the page.

Caper: Governor Lamb would like articles for the next issue as soon as possible.
Clubhouse: Governor Lamb said that Clubhouse rentals have been slow over the winter but are picking up now.

Membership: Governor Norris is trying to line up an erosion control person for a meeting, and possibly a
mosquito control person for the April quarterly meeting. She has gotten more volunteers to work on events.

Security: Governor Breeden said that the cold weather has kept things quiet. He mentioned the ATV damage at
Deep Creek, noted that community service is being performed as mandated by the court, and said that reports by
our nighttime security personnel show that things are quiet. There is a Neighborhood Watch meeting planned in
March with an AAPD representative.

President’s Remarks: President Breeden thanked those who emailed early committee reports. He asked that
anyone wishing to be the BCC representative let him know. He would like a 1 to 3 year plan from each committee
member with the goal of involving residents, through the Caper, to get input on various ideas for improving the
Cape. He also asked that members send their committee chair job descriptions to Governor Norris.

OLD BUSINESS:

The Board received a letter of complaint from a resident regarding an ATV racetrack at 1089 River Bay Road. The
County and the Police, when contacted, have indicated there are no violations there. Letters have been sent to the
resident and been replied to with counter-complaints. There was some discussion that what is going on may be a
violation of some covenant. It was thought that the Board needed a good description of what was actually going

~  —— Thank You for Your Referrals

My family and I have used the real estate services of Mona LaCovey for more than
twenty vears which included the sale of two of my homes and two for my son. She
also has provided detailed real estate advice and consultation whenever a realty
question has come up for us.

Mona has outstanding professional credentials, and as an active local resident, an
intimate feel for the pulse of the Cape St. Claire and surrounding area real estate
markets.

In my case. she sold my first home in five days at the full asking price. During the
recent real estate slump, she sold my second home for a fair price in two months.

I heartily recommend Mona as a real estate confident, a “Go-To™ realtor. and a
true professional who gets the job done.

ri

MONA @ [ 5

LaCovey & Associates o SRR . Adyantage
Associate Broker [§ |"ezaehionat=sersyicom C T Reatry
http:// :
CRB ABR CRS i 410-224-4400

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties. Independently Owned & Operated
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board in brief continued.....

on and perhaps complaints from more people in the neighborhood. It was suggested that we try and get
responses from all the neighbors within 300 feet of the noise and that we monitor the decibel levels ourselves.

A motion was made by Governor Biondi that the Board agree to purchase a decibel meter and try to document the
activity as brought the complainant. The motion was seconded by Governor Myers and passed.

Governor Lamb is looking into getting a more up to date electronic signboard. This is a good time as the old one
will need to be moved or removed with the Cape St. Claire Road work. She is looking into other locations for the
signboard.

NEW BUSINESS:

The request to film at Lake Claire was discussed. It was stipulated that their activities cannot impede normal
activities of Cape residents, that any generator noise has to be kept to a minimum, and that filming activities can
only take place Monday through Friday. By consensus, the Board agreed that the filming was permitted with the
stipulations as noted.

Governor Dembowski is leaving sample books of pervious pavers for members to look at. He would like to the
look in with whatever new sidewalk is going in at the Clubhouse.

There will be a 7:00 P.M. meeting at the Clubhouse on Thursday, February 20t, with the County explaining all the
aspects of the Cape St. Claire Road work and water expansion. The meeting will be noted in the Caper, on the sign-
board, on the Cape Facebook page and on the Cape website.

Governor Norris will talk with the BLOA about placement and possible cost-sharing of the new signboard.

Governor Biondi said that he would like to see absences and abstentions listed in the minutes.

ADJOURNMENT:

Governor Biond moved that the Board adjourn. The motion was seconded by Governor Newman and approved
unanimously. The February 10, 2014 regular monthly meeting of the Board of Governors was adjourned at 9:08
P.M.

ATTENDANCE:
Governors Biondi, Breeden, Dembowski, Gardner, Hazen, Lamb, Myers, Newman, Norris, Snow, and Vaccaro were
present. Governor Veno was absent. Also present was Budget Committee member Toy.

EPIPHANY COMMUNITY

The Epiphany Community celebrates Catholic mass
every Sunday at 9:30am in the Cape St. Claire Club
House. We are in the process of selecting a new board
of directors.

All are welcome to attend weekly mass. We look
forward to seeing you soon.

c,ape St. Claire Clubhouse

Come Weekend
enjoy ratesaslow
the Cape! as$275

e

Parties, Anniversaries, Weddings, Reunions, Meetings
Call (410) 757 - 1223 for viewing or reservations

NEW COVENANT CHURCH

What did Jesus teach? What do Christians
believe? You may be surprised to learn that
these important questions have simple
answers. We invite you to join us in a safe
and welcoming environment for a 6 week
study of the simple Christian message - called
Two Ways to Live. The discussion group
begins on March 20 at 7.00p and will end by
8.30p each week. Childcare is provided. Eve-
ryone is welcome. Every question is a good
one. Whatever your worldview and whatever
your questions we look forward to getting to
know you. Email admin@newcov.net for
more information or to sign up.
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CREATIVE CONTRACTORS Committed to
@uality work with a Creative Touch FF ﬁS"O . Caring and
Brian J. H onnecting with
Dot x O llHl I l oot P
: nima OSp| tO Complete Animal Care
Custom Cabinetry Work Interior Trim Work Lisa Hoffman. ovm Also offering
Custom Built Inns & Interior & Exterior Work ; * Boarding/Daycare
Bookshelves Doors/Windows/Siding Liesl Wheeler. DVM * [n-house
Kitchens & Bathrooms Renovations/Additions/Basements Beth any Falter. DVM . léabistc.ra%ning
Offos; 410-757-2098 Jennifer Greenwood, ovv iR
Cell:  443-569-2441 ¥ 'K?lgiuepsss gal?ilgignﬁss
Fax: 410-757-2935 \
br?:n@crealivecontractorsmd.com MHIC #89822 410.757.3566 www.HoffmanAH.com and more
Www.creativecontractorsmd.com Licensed & Insured 15 Old Mill Bottom Road North
CSC resident for 43 years Annapolis, Maryland 21409

(_ “
PROBLEM o s:onre e &
WATE R? intrgductory offer. - -

Hard Water = Foul Odor = Iron/Rust or Blue/Green
Stains » Acid Water » Unpleasant Taste « Lead - Bacteria

c E | l I Fo r A F R E E Customizable To Treat Multiple Water Problems

Water Analysis [-I,4GL/E SELL““i“’:éfE'L"%' “‘f“:‘t°§‘i:’§.f’§'“'j.' ‘f‘éﬁ“éé\?'i’é‘e
1-888-84-WATER Quality Watere i FIREE 52009 OFF:
OF MARYLAND :REVERSEOSMOSIS: . omitawize |

\410‘757'2992 THE RIGHT SOLUTION  § ¥1#,2m il house water yslom. § s i coum, s teesv -/

1 Cannot tes conbined with any offes offer. Exps: 111 IhH'IJ

FLOOR COVERING
David M. Foxwell, Inc.

(410) 224-7010
Visit our Showroom at 1977 WEST ST

www . foxwellfloors.com AT MIDDLETON s, O'BRIEN’S anp OB’s PRIME
ALL TYPES OF FLOORING \ Bwuj your better half for
Carpet*Ceramic Tile*Vinyl 1 ¥ a,h,awm night on the town.
Hardwoods*Sand & Finishing [ & e ﬁﬁfmy 06 our 3 resfaunanty...
\ J\ Wednesdas ot Middleton's,
Designers on Staff * Evening A\ 9 7‘1!%0&‘3 af O'Brien's,
appointments available \ M?’wﬂag af OB's Prime!
. . 3 Counse Dinner
Financing Available! AR
. Soup or safad, $ 23
4 selections of entreés
and dessert du jour pe mnn

2 Market Space | 410.263.3323 113 Main Street | 410.268.6288
Middletontavern.com Obriensoysterbar.com

MHIC #50685 Annapolitan for over 50 years
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2014 CAPE CLEAN-UP

Friday, June 27th & Saturday, June 28th
Corner of Broadview and Cape St. Claire Road

Anne Arundel County Waste Management has graciously offered Cape Residents a weekend in June for
our 2014 Clean-Up. The Clean-UP will begin as soon as the County arrives on Friday (before Noon). We
will make every effort to operate the Clean-Up until 4:30 PM on Friday, space permitting. On Saturday
the 28th the Clean-up will begin at 7:30 AM and continue until approximately 2:00 PM, space permitting.
In an effort to protect our environment and dispose of our trash properly, Anne Arundel County will be
providing the clean-up with cans for recycling and 2 on-site Anne Arundel County Employees to assist
the residents with the proper disposal of their TRASH. When you arrive at the clean-up you will be
asked to dispose of your TRASH in the proper cans. Please keep this in mind as you load your vehicles.
Try to keep your recyclables together (Glass, Cardboard, Paper, Metals etc...).

The following is a list of unacceptable materials:
Junk Automobiles
Trailers

Gas and Propone Tanks
Tree Trunks

Oil Drums or Tanks
Liquids

Hazardous Waste
Boats

Tires

Logs

Paints

Refrigerators

Air Conditioners

® & 6 & 6 O 6 6 O O o 0o

If you should have any questions about the clean-up please contact Mary Lamb at 410-757-0593.

NUTRITION NEWS Did You Know?

Green has  historically been

\, associated with St. Patrick’s Day.
# ' The Irish countryside may be many
# /| shades of green, but knights in the

// Order of St. Patrick wore a color
known as St. Patrick’s blue. Why did
green become so emblematic of St.
Patrick that people began drinking green beer,

So hard to believe it's already the end of session 2 of
our weight loss challenge!l The winter is flying
by! This session we lost 19 pounds and 28.5 inches in
only 6 weeks!

Our next session starts on Thursday, March 13th at
10 am at the Cape St. Claire Clubhouse. All are
welcome to join at any time.

We would like to start an evening class as well, so if wearing green and, of course, dyeing the Chicago
you are interested in morning or evening classes, River green to mark the holiday he inspired? The
please call Laura McIntyre at (443) 569-9082 or association probably dates back to the 18th century,
(410) 757-1354 for more information. when supporters of Irish independence used the

color to represent their cause.
history.com

The Easter Bunny is Coming!

Saturday, April 12th
See page 12 for details
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GOSHEN FARM PRESERVATION SOCIETY

Still waiting for the weather to break and hopefully by the time this issue of The Caper is out, the snow will be
gone for good. We are ready to dig in and make this a banner year for GFPS. To kick things off, please join us for
our annual Java & Jazz! event on Sunday, March 9% from 3:00 to 5:00 p.m. Featuring the music of the Jazz
Perpetrators (whose time has been graciously donated), this FREE gathering will have hot coffee, tea, and cocoa,
sweet and savory appetizers to enjoy while listening and dancing to some great sounds.

The second event to put on your calendar is the Goshen Farm Open House on April 12t from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m.
Both events are a great opportunity to find out what we have done and what we are doing to preserve this
cultural and historical treasure in the midst of our community and to educate all Broadneck residents, including
our children, about our rich agrarian history. We’ll have more on this event in the next issue of The Caper.

If you have been thinking about becoming a member, now is the time to take action. We have grown to over 100
members and we hope to have at least 200 by the end of the year. You can get all of the information you need at
http://goshenfarm.org/gfps-members/become-a-member/ or you can sign up at one of our events. Take
advantage of our walking trail, complete with a guide to interesting things to see along your way. Both were
developed as a special project by one of our local Girl Scouts. The guide is available at our web site. It is a great
way to unwind and get a little exercise, too.

The Sharing Garden is off to a another great start under new Garden Committee Chair, Terry Brandon. There may
still be a few plots left if you want to “Get Dirty/ Eat Fresh.” More information on the garden is also available at
our web site, graciously managed by our Communications Director, John Maggio.

This year, we will be focusing on Preservation and Education. We hope to build grass-roots individual and
community support from Ritchie Highway to Sandy Point. It is only through this support that we will preserve 22
acres of land for residents to enjoy, renovate a historic treasure, and educate people about how typical middle-
class farm families have lived on the Broadneck Peninsula for over 200 years.

gH ESAREAKE FI|NAD|I QlﬁlL ELANlN.I\N,G

L

Helping Cape residents for over 20 years

Locally owned and operated

BLIEY

. BOOSTER CAFE

Specializing in
Retirement Planning/ 401k Rollovers
College Planning / 529 Plans

NOW OPEN FOR DINHERS

IRS Tax Notices

Investment Advisory Services WEDNESDAY h SUNDAY
Initial consultation always FREE BEER ‘lﬂn mE smﬁn an

Norma E Finkner*, CFP, EA HEW H“HRS'

Melissa L. Casto®*, Registered Representative
MON - TUES 6AM.-3PM.
Located in the College Parkway Office Center WED - SAT 6AM.-9PM.
588 Bellerive Rd #1C S'[INDAY 7AM_ -9 P.M.

Annapolis, MD 21409
410-974-0410
www.Chesapeake-Financial.com

THANK YOU CAPE ST. CLAIRE.

*Securities offered through SagePoint Financial Inc., member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory, insurance and tax services
offered through Chesapeake Financial Planning & Tax Services, Inc. a registered investment advisor not
affiliated with Sage Point Financial, Inc.

IT°S BEEM R GREAT FIRST YEAR.
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CAPE ST. CLAIRE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
855 Chestnut Tree Drive Annapolis, Maryland 21409
Phone: 410-757-4896 « Website - capeumc.org
Pastor - Rev. Lys Cockrell
Sunday Worship Service - 9:00 am in the Sanctuary
Children's Sunday School - Kindergarten through 5th grade
Youth Activities Group - Sunday evenings in the Fellowship Hall from 6:30 to 8:00 pm - grades 8-12

HIS
AN

One of the most meaningful opportunities we have at Cape. St. Claire UMC is to host a week of Winter Relief. This
is our second year to house and feed the homeless with our co-host, Broadneck Baptist. It was such a powerful
ministry for our members last year that we made the decision to host a second week by ourselves. Shown below
is a poem written by one of our guest. Perhaps this will touch you in the way it has moved us. At Cape UMC we are
always asking, “O loving God, What would you have us to do?”

He Pursued Me

I once was a child, so pure in my heart

Not realizing it was just the start.

Learning to walk, to live so free

I had no idea what was ahead of me.

The years became grey, stormy and dark

To include no hope, not even a spark.

Shedding tear after tear, my hope had died

So far from the child, I once was inside.

I tell you this, because someone was near

Despite my shame, guilt and fear.

I pushed you away, only to say

That I'll figure this out, in my own time and way.
You smiled at me and made so clear

That | was your child, you loved so dear.

Hint after hint, tug after tug

It was He the whole time, the man from above.
You continued to pursue, again and again

Still it was | who chose not to let you in.

The picture started to become clear, that | cannot deny
It is | you have chosen, to begin to fly.

O thank you, Almighty Lord from above

Now it’s time to praise you with my internal love.

We warmly invite you to join us for our Lent activities:

Every Sunday in Lent at our 9 a.m. service, we will be preparing for Easter with our worship series "Christ is
calling Us through Our Brokeness"
Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper - March 4, 5p.m. to 7p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. Tickets available at the door.

Ash Wednesday Services - March 5, 6:30a.m. and 7:30p.m. in the Sanctuary.
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CSC United Methodist Church continued.....

Annual Coffeehouse - March 22th - Saturday in the Fellowship Hall. 6:30 p.m. seating and refreshments, 7 p.m.
"curtain rises". $4/adult -$1/child. Join us for an evening of entertainment, laughter, and fellowship.

Cape Kids Corner - Enrollment for the 2014-2015 school year begins in March. We invite you to call the school
(410-757-2271) or email us (cscumc.org) for a tour of our school so we may be of assistance. Also we invite you
to join us for our Annual Applebee's Pancake Fundraiser. On March 29, from 8-10pm, we will be at the
Applebee's Restaurant on Generals Highway serving up flapjacks for all who enter.

Coffee at the Point - Each Wednesday when weather allows. Reaching out to our Broadneck High School morning
and afternoon walkers with refreshments and caring conversation at Blue Ridge Drive and Chestnut Tree Drive.

Save the date May 3rd *Spring Bazaar* Saturday, 9a.m. to 2p.m. Vendors, food, music, rummage sale, and
Children's Activities

CCollough
& Associates, Reators®

B2 S0 3 py B | :

Results you can take to the bank!
Sold within 30 days at only 4.25%
Sold within 60 days at only 4.50%
Sold Wlthln 90 days at onIy 4. 75%

R i

oday foryour Iﬁﬂﬂﬁmmm}f@
(Gontact|David|
|] Dave@CBRhomesicom

www.ChesapeakeBayHomesforSale.com

Did you Know? Corned beef and cabbage is a traditional St. Patrick’s Day dish. In 2009, roughly 26.1 billion
pounds of beef and 2.3 billion pounds of cabbage were produced in the United States.

History.com
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% St. Andrew by the Bay

e~ 4ll Parish & Preschool
701 College Parkway Annapolis, MD 21409 410-574-4366

A ROMAN CATHOLIC COMMUNITY OF FAITH

www.standrewbythebay.org  Email: SAABanna@archbalt.org

Regular Mass Schedule: Saturday 5:00 PM, Sunday 8:00, 9:30 and 11:30 AM

Lent 2014

Join usfor thisinspiring new documentary-style video and discussion series created by Fr. Robert Barron
of Word On Fire Ministries. ADULTS and YOUTH alike will discover the Church alive with a renewed
Spirit, sharing the Faith with new ardor, proclaiming the Gospel with creativity and joy.

Five Fridays: March 7, 14, 21, 28 and April 4
Friday evenings, 7:00 to 8:00 p.m.
Immediately following Soup Suppers (5:00 to 6:45)
Child-care available free of charge.

Register and find more information
on the homepage of our website:
www.standrewbythebay.org
or call 410 974-4366.

If you are unable to attend all Five Fridays, you are welcome to join us when you can.

FLIPS, FRIENDSHIPS & FUN!

vernd Park
ymnasties

www.severnaparkgymnastics.com

NEW Classes this
Fall for children
6 months to 3 1/2

years old!

Call to schedule your

z - \ . FREE trial class today!
410-709-8130

Now Serving 2 Locations: 1244 Ritchie Hwy in Arnold & the Severna Park Community Center

5 levels of Recreational Gymnastics ¢ Tumbling Classes e Dance/Gym Combo e Open Gyms e Birthday Parties
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Jesus refers to his coming death twice as he heads toward his crucifixion. Instead of running away from suffering, he
embraces it — step by step. Jesus calls us to take up our own cross and to follow him. Jesus challenges us to put others
before ourselves and join God's mission to transform the world in love.

As you make your own Lent journey from Ash Wednesday on March 5™ to Easter on April 20" and are reminded in
this time of our broken humanity, we pray that as the days grow brighter you will experience greater abundance and
recognition of God's redeeming grace. Lent invites us to make our hearts ready for remembering Jesus' death and
resurrection.

Please join us:

March 4™ — Shrove Tuesday for our Pancake Supper — 5:30 to 7:00 pm
March 5™ — Ash Wednesday for our evening service — 7:00 pm
April 13" — Palm Sunday — 9:30 am and 11:00 am
(with Easter Egg Hunt between the services)

April 17" — Maundy Thursday — 7:00 pm
April 18™ — Good Friday — sanctuary open
from noon until 1:00 pm for guided individual prayers
April 20" — Easter — 9:30 am and 11:00 am

There will be a New Members exploration class on March 24th,
Please call to find out more.

Have you always wanted to read the Bible? Doing it with others can seem less
daunting. Come read the Bible with us, the second Monday of each month at
7:00 pm. Information is on our website.

Asalways, all arewelcomed into our church and into our many activities!
Schedule of services — 9:30 am (traditional) & 11:00 am (contemporary) — both with Sunday School

www.christouranchorpc.org
coachurch@verizon.net
1281 Green Holly Drive, Cape St. Claire
410-974-1713

Easter Sunrise Service Did you Know?

Cape St. Claire Main Beach ¢ The first St. Patrick’s Day

parade took place in the United
States on March 17,1762,
when Irish soldiers serving in
the English military marched
through New York City.

History.com
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THE EASTER BUNNY IS COMING
TO CAPE ST. CLAIRE
SATURDAY, April 12, 2014

MAIN BEACH - 11:00 AM
TICKETS AVAILABLE AT WHIMSICALITY

Hop on over and join your friends and
neighbors for the Annual Easter Egg Hunt
sponsored by the Cape St. Claire Strawberry Festival.
The hunt will begin promptly at 11:15 AM on
Saturday April 12th. The Easter Bunny will be
available on the overlook for pictures. Please bring
your own cameras. Hot Dogs, Hamburgers and
Sodas will be available for purchase during this
event. ADMISSION TO THE EGG HUNT IS BY
TICKET ONLY. Tickets may be obtained from
WHIMSICALITY in the CSC Shopping Center
during regular business hours (10:00 AM until 6:00
PM) Monday thru Saturday and Sunday (12-4pm).
The cost of the tickets is 1 dozen plastic eggs and 1
bag of individually wrapped candies small enough to
fit inside of the eggs (No Hard Candies
Please). If you should have any questions
about the egg hunt please call Mary

Whimsicality for volunteering to be our
ticket center.

Easter Sunrise Service
Cape St. Claire Main Beach « Easter Sunday 6:15 am

CSC United Methodist Men Breakfast Immediately following Sunrise Service
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TEL: 443 994 3878

Private Child Care Provider
Cape Saint Claire

Child Care License #02-50962
Infant & pre-school care for over 18 years |

CAPE 5T. CLAIRE, MD

Steak & Seafood Family Restaurant

Weekly Dinner Specials after 4 pm

Dine in Only « With Purchase of a Beverage

KathyKare@usa.net
- 000000

Mon - Kids Eat Free (one kids meal per adult meal purchased)
Tue - Italian Night $3.00 Off All Pastas

Wed - $6 Burgers

Thu - $10 Deals - $10 Rack of Baby Back Ribs & Fries, or

Retire d? Let's talk about $10 for 10 Fried Shrimp & Fries, or

$10 for 1/2 Rack of Ribs & 5 Fried Shrimp & Fries

rolling over your 40 1k_ e Fri - Fish Fry - 90z Battered Cod, Cole Slaw & Fries $9.99

e Sat - Steak Night, different steak special every Saturday
® Sun - Prime Rib Night, 120z Cut with 2 Sides $14.99

Chad M Miller, AAMS®
Financial Advisor Happy Hour Monday-Friday 4-7pm

1390 Cape St Claire Rd Open everyday at 11 am

Annapolis, MD 21409 Bar Only-Happy Hour Spccials on sclected for lunch, dinner and late night.
410- 757_'1 374 appetizers, domestic pints, rail drinks & Live Entertainment Fri & Sat
glass ol house wines. 12 TVs in bar

1374 Cape St. Claire Road

Member SIPC Edward Jones LOCAL | Cape St. Claire Shopping Center
www.edwardjones.com MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING CRABS 410-757-2919
www.riverbayroadhouse.com |

Cathy Mohler

Committed to Your Dream

Service, Integrity, Knowledge
Put Cathy’s Commitment to Work for You!

Cathy Mohler, REALTOR
GRI, CRS, SFR, ePRO

For All Your
@ 443-223-1570 cell Real Estate Needs
e 410-544-4000 office
REAL ESTATE, INC. i Call Catby Today 7

Cathy@LNF.com

_®@0 www.CathyMohler.com 443-223-1570
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Be sure to mark your calendars for upcoming volunteer opportunities:

: P / 5 _ Saturday, March 8th: 10am - noon
Dl Saturday, April 12th: 10am - noon
We can use your help as we continue to eradicate phragmites, plant new

plants in its place and remove vines from our reforestation areas. Stay
tuned for more plans and information as the weather warms up!

If you would like more information about any of our projects, or have a

&v

question/suggestion, please contact Jennifer Vaccaro: Lake-
Claire@comcast.net

H‘(k’/z.{{ Vs 'L{(fﬁ CK{ (e

Join our group on Facebook: Friends of Lake Claire

CAPE CLEAN-UP!
Fri, June 27t & Sat, June 28th

Corner of
Broadview & Cape St. Claive Road

If you should have any questions
contact Mary Lamb at 410-757-0593

See Page 6 for more details

COMMUNITY
SIGNBOARD

HOw CAN I POST
SOMETHING TO THE
COMMUNITY
SIGNBOARD?

The signboard can be rented for $25.00 for 3
days or $50.00 for a week. Email Mary
at signboard@cscia.org with your date and

message after checking the online calendar for
availability http://www.cscia.org/d/
signboard.cfm . Once your reservation is
confirmed please forward a check and a
printed copy of your message to Elaine at the
clubhouse. Message will be posted after 5pm
on the first day of your reservation. All checks
should be made payable to CSCIA. If you need
further information please call Mary at
410-757-0593.

Saint Patrick, who lived during the fifth century, is the
patron saint and national apostle of Ireland. Born in
Roman Britain, he was kidnapped and brought to
Ireland as a slave at the age of 16. He later escaped,
but returned to Ireland and was credited with bring-
ing Christianity to its people. In the centuries follow-
ing Patrick’s death (believed to have been on March
17, 461), the mythology surrounding his life became
ever more ingrained in the Irish culture: Perhaps the
most well known legend is that he explained the Holy
Trinity (Father, Son and Holy Spirit) using the three
leaves of a native Irish clover, the shamrock.

Today, people of all backgrounds celebrate St.
Patrick’s Day, especially throughout the United States,
Canada and Australia. Although North America is
home to the largest productions, St. Patrick’s Day is
celebrated in many other locations far from Ireland,
including Japan, Singapore and Russia.

In modern-day Ireland, St. Patrick’s Day was tradition-
ally been a religious occasion. In fact, up until the
1970s, Irish laws mandated that pubs be closed on
March 17. Beginning in 1995, however, the Irish
government began a national campaign to use interest
in St. Patrick’s Day to drive tourism and showcase
Ireland and Irish culture to the rest of the world.
Today, approximately 1 million people annually take
part in Ireland ‘s St. Patrick’s Festival in Dublin, a
multi-day celebration featuring parades, concerts,
outdoor theater productions and fireworks shows.

history.com
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GARDEN CLUB

Spring is coming, I can feel it! This gardener has snowdrops already blooming and new leaves on her native
honeysuckle. Other gardeners report their hellebores are blooming, and daffodil noses emerge everywhere. It’s
time to prune back your sedums and fountain grasses, and crepe myrtles too. Visit our blog at
capegardenclub.wordpress.com and click “What’s in the Garden” to learn more about caring for your garden in
early spring.

Please join us on Tuesday, March 25, at 7pm in the clubhouse meeting room, to hear the renowned Dr. Francis
Gouin, founder of the Master Gardeners program in Maryland and Professor emeritus of Horticulture, speak to
our members. His talk will cover Organic Gardening, Controlling Bugs, and Composting, and should be useful
to many of us in the Cape who grow our own edibles and/or maintain our gardens without pesticides or chemical
fertilizers. We invite you all to join us, and especially the members of the Goshen Farm Sharing Garden. Bring a
friend and join the fun - you're all more than welcome!

Then our next meetings will fall on Tuesday, April 1st and Tuesday, May 6, both at 7pm in the clubhouse meeting
room. At those meetings, our members will continue the preparations for our annual May plant sale. Please mark
your calendars, everyone: this year our sale will be on Saturday, May 17th, 8am-2pm, location TBA, depending
on the road construction schedule - stay tuned! We will again feature a large selection of mature perennials dug
from our gardens for sun and shade, colorful annuals from a local grower, an exciting collection of native and rare
perennial plants, in addition to many varieties of tomatoes, vegetables, and herbs. Best of all, there will be
experienced and knowledgeable gardeners on hand to answer all your questions about what to plant and
where. We love seeing all our neighbors and friends come out, and we so appreciate your support of our annual
club fundraiser. So come on out again to shop, get advice, beautify your garden, and support your community, all
in the same day!

If you have any old venetian blinds (plastic only) or old plastic plant pots of any size that you no longer need, our
club would be happy to reuse these for our plant sale. Please drop them anytime in the driveway at 1121 River
Bay Road. Thank you!

If you would like to attend our meetings, come anytime - all are welcome! If you have any questions or
suggestions, please email Laura at flokell@verizon.net or phone her at 410-349-3390.

Cape St Claire Garden Club

PLANT SALE

Saturday May 17™, 8am-2pm
L ocation TBA

(Rain Date Sunday May 18™)

Mature Cape Perennials+ Exciting Native and Rare Perennials
Colorful Annuals « Tomatoes, Vegetables, and Herbs
Knowledgeable gardeners on hand to answer your questions

Support your community and beautify your garden
We so appreciate your support!
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24/7 L "SONDED.
EMERGENCY q M INSURED
ssnwce
NO EXTRA
CHARGE 1-877-WELLGUY
410-757-3333
No water
Low Pressure LICENSED WELL
Well pumps

Pressure Tanks EXPERT ON EVERY
Well line repair JOB

MENTION THE CAPER 10% DISCOUNT

<Ciawa

s
INTERMATIONAL FARBICARE IFMSI1I0LITE

PLANT MEMBER

We are your true neighbor.

EVERYDAY SAME DAY SERVICE
www.bergmancleaners.com

1340 Cape St. Claire Shopping Center
Mon.-Fri. 7:00am-7:00pm e Sat. 8:00am-5:00pm
410-757-7570

FAIRWINDS MARINA BARGAIN DOCK CLEARANCE SALE
Love your boat? Then celebrate February FIFTEENTH with
Fairwinds Marina! Save 50% on everything in our “Bargain Dock
Warehouse” during our ONE-DAY ONLY annual marine flea market
sale. This treasure trove is our extensive inventory of already deeply
discounted new and used boating parts and accessories. Don’t miss the
boat on the unbeatable deals!

Saturday, February 15th, 2014

8:00am-4:00pm. /

1000 Fairwinds Drive /

Annapolis, MD 21409 FAI R‘T__I-N DS
410-974-0758 A

TNT Hair S‘g}L&‘{N LTo.

CREATE YOU

A HAr SaLoNn
& BARBER SHOP

Happy St. Patrick's Day!
Call 410-757-0698 for an appointment

tnthairsalon@gmail.com
tnthairsalonltd.com

Bella’s Liquors

Our Business o Reeping You in the Best of Spinits!

— CAPE ST. CLAIRE SHOPPING CENTER
410-757-0019

$$$$ 50.00 COUPON $$$$
JP PLUMBING

410-757-8157 410-224-4820
Serving Cape St. Claire for 25 years

ryons

+ Every Monday is Senior Citizen Day

10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older
(except sale items )

e Every Tuesday is Wine Day

10% OFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items )

+ All Sales begin on Wednesday

Plumbing repairs
Goulds well pumps
Sewer & drain cleaning
Bath Remodeling
Ruud water heaters

Sewer repairs & Replacements
Well tank replacements

Gas lines

Video inspect sewer lines
Schuco Solar Water heaters

o Polybutylene Water Service Replacements

We have the finest selection of wines,
spirits, microbrews and cigars!

Saturday Service Available
Jim Phaneuf- Md # 6700
.jpplumbmgmc.net

“VISA e

EXPIRES 6-30-2012

Sign up for wine tastings by
7 emailing vsannapolis@verizon.net

For information on Friday night
Beer tastings and other special
events.

Find uson
Facebook
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CAPE ST. CLAIRE ROAD EXPANSION MEETING RECAP

On Thursday, February 20th, 2014 at 7pm, the CSCIA hosted an Anne Arundel County Department of Public
Works meeting regarding the upcoming road widening of Cape St. Claire Road. In attendance that night was the
Honorable Dick Ladd, 7 County employees from multiple departments, and 60 plus residents of Cape St. Claire.
The highlights of the project are listed below:

Expected to start on March 24th, 2014 and end December —

29th, 2014, at total of 280 days. I
The project will widened Cape St. Claire Road between :
Woodland Circle/ St Claire Court and Little Magothy View/
Hilltop Drive, which will also include the following: side-
walks on both sides of Cape St. Claire Road, shouders, curbs,
gutters and drainage upgrades.

A turn lane will be added on Cape St. Claire Road at Hilltop ™
to better facilitate traffic. This will mean the Community §
Guard House and Sign Board will be moved further back
toward the tree line.

There will be extensive storm water management improve-
ments, including a step pool conveyance system near the
firehouse, root pruning of existing trees and reforestation
along the affected areas.

Installation of a 12-inch diameter Water Main connection
between Forrest Terrace and Hilltop Drive along Cape St.
Claire Road, with possible connections available to
residents in this area and connections available to the side
streets included in scope of the project.

It should be expected that throughout of the duration of the 9 month project, lane closures will occur Monday-
Friday from 9am-3pm, with provisions being made to have a minimal impact on Emergency Services, mail
delivery, trash collection, school bus services and traffic.

During the course of the project, the County will keep the community updated on the construction schedule
via social media, including Twitter, Facebook and their website. We will be adding an additional page to our
website at www.cscia.org to include information provided by the County Department of Public Works, which
will include PDF's, Facebook, & Twitter links regarding the expansion project as we receive them. We will also
attempt to forward information via our Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. Facebook page in order
to provide timely information where possible.

If additional meetings are needed, we will coordinate where possible.

This will be the largest project by the County in
Cape St. Claire in recent history. I ask all Capers to
prepare for the next 9 months by reviewing county
information, planning ahead, staying connected
and exercising patience during the course of the
project. If you have questions or concerns, feel free
to contact me via email at president@cscia.org and
I will do my best to connect you to the county
resources and personnel regarding your questions.

Thanks in advance for you patience,

Beau Breeden
President of CSCIA
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D.K. MILLER PLUMBING

Master Plumber - Insured and Bonded .
Quality Work At A Reasonable Price & 32

Specializing in Kitchen & Bath Remodeling
Well Pumps ® Tanks ® New Homes ® Service
SENIOR DISCOUNT

DANIEL MILLER, or
toca resiver a5 vears  (410) 757-5770
19 YEARS EXPERIENCE

1388 Cape St. Claire Rd.

WE 410-974-0737

Eﬂmmﬂﬂ/ﬁ Serving Cape St. Claire

775 SPENVE, BE SUBE 70 AANT SWEET, LUSCIOUS .
CARROT S/ since 1958
S — IMPEOVED VI SION (BEA c:emabﬁ) ’ -
Eﬂfﬁgm — AR P TN S e 7 Visa, Mastercard, American Express, Discover
EFY | = ANT/-AGING (Perm cveorene /s An
Day ! Anrr-oxrban'T) bic Card ' d
— MEALTHY SKIN (ViR 4) and Debit Cards accepted.
— Heat Ay TEETH € GeMS (;/aowf)
— CLEANSIVE ROUGHACE, ]
— rHey TASTE Sweer/ www.graulsmarket.com
/14 B

Houwe Huntres BREAKING wﬁ

Inventory is low...home pPrices are up
buyvers are looking for homes NOW and
they need more choices..how about yours?
Call The House Huntress Today

| cell: 410-353-2123
uras Y e

Juras

Amy

410-224-0664 (office)
410-353-2123 (cell)

2 www.HouseHuntress.com

realtyinc. o

Mortgage * Title « Insurance
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Founded March 1955 - Circulation 3,030 - In Qur 56t Year
Published by:
The Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc.
1223 River Bay Road, Annapolis, MD 21409
Hours: Mon/Wed/Fri 7:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.
(410) 757-1223 CSCIA Office / (410) 757-1697 FAX / Office@cscia.org

Caper Manger:
Mary Lamb / 410-757-0593 / capermanager@cscia.org

The Caper is published ten months a year and sent bulk rate to all residents of Cape St. Claire, all
nonresident lot owners, local government officials and advertisers. Copies are also available in CSCIA
Office, Broadneck Library and local stores.

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS

All submissions for The Caper must be received by the editor on the 12th of the month prior. Text ads
should be submitted in Microsoft Word format (PC only), and image ads should be submitted in Jpeg or
TIFF format with a resolution of 300 dpi or greater. All articles/ads must be submitted electronically to
caper@minutemanpress.com. DO NOT submit as inline text of email. All articles should be clearly
labeled with the 1) submitter's name, 2) phone number and 3) article filename (s). Please keep a backup
copy of each file. The Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Improvement Association reserve the right to
refuse any article, letter or advertising that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste or inappropriate.

CAPE ST. CLAIRE IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION

Wwww.cscia.org

The Board of Governors

Committee:
Beaches & Parks - Scott Dembowski &
Jennifer Vaccaro
Building - Josephine Gardner
Office: Caper - Mary Lamb Budget Committee:
President - Beau Breeden Clubhouse - Mary Lamb Michael Buchet
Vice-President - Mary Lamb Communications - Kipp Snow Scott Nogal
Secretary - Kip Snow Covenants - Susan Hazen David Toy
Treasurer - Dawn Myers Events - Dawn Myers &
Jennifer Vaccaro

Membership - Melanie Norris
Mosquito Control - Susan Hazen
Nominating - Beau Breeden &
Josephine Gardner
Personnel - Josephine Gardner
Piers - Lou Biondi
Roads - Richard Veno
Security - Beau Breeden &
Scott Dembowski
Website - Frank Newman
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ACE

The helpful place.

Have you heard?
CAPE TRUE VALUE
is now

CAPE ACE

HARDWARE!

Cape Ace Hardware
1320 Cape St. Claire Road
Annapolis, MD 21409
(410) 757-0797

Same people,
same place,
now ACE.




